April 1, 2011
DECISION PAPER

TO:  

Mr. Bill Dennison and Superintendent Nannette Johnston

FROM: 
Mimi Pike, French Club Sponsor, North Hardin High School 

SUBJECT:
Request for Permission to Use Commercial Airlines for a French Club Trip to France during Spring Break 2012
Request:  
The North Hardin High School French Club is planning a trip to France during Spring Break 2012 (estimated dates April 8-16, 2012).  Board policy requires prior approval for use of airline travel for student transportation.
Discussion: 

a. Even though the French language is no longer offered in the program of studies at NHHS, the French Club has continued to meet on club meeting days for the past two years, has participated in community service projects, had a French movie/dinner night, and is planning a trip to a French restaurant before the end of this school year.

b. The April spring-break timeframe is approximately $300-$400 less than taking a trip in the month of June.  The tour entitled “Paris in Depth” was chosen because it can be accomplished in 8 days and is considerably less expensive than a tour of France & the Chateaux region or other tours offered by EF Tours (approximately $1000 less).  This makes the trip much more feasible for students and their parents to afford and still get a wonderful “taste” of life in France.  Included in the price of the tour is a side trip to the Palace in Versailles, and an optional side trip to Giverny.  
c. The cost for the trip for students is $2150 if signed up by April 7, 2011.  After that date, the cost may go up $100.  The cost for adults is $2455, and again after April 7th, the price may go up $100.
d. We have approximately 8 students and 7 adults who have expressed an interest in traveling on this tour.  At a student/parent meeting at the end of March we discussed possible fundraisers so the students can earn the “tip” money suggested for the tour guides and bus drivers (approximately $54), as well as a plan to be able to earn money for at least 2 of their payments on the cost of the trip.  Ideas are:  Two yard sales, the sale of Braided Bread, a NHHS quilt auction, and the sale of tickets for the annual Belk charity sale.  Principal Dennison has approved our use of a variety of fundraisers in order to help the students finance the trip.
Recommendation:  Approve the use of airline transportation for the North Hardin High School 

French Club on April 8-16, 2012.

Recommended Motion:  I move to approve the use of airline transportation for the North Hardin 

High School French Club Trip to France on April 8-16, 2012.
